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ELNA 
General Meeting 

Monday, Mar 3rd, 7-9pm 

New York School Library 

 Agenda: 

  Spring Clean Up details 

  YART Sale Planning 

  Brick Streets with 

 Mark Theil 

Board Contacts 
Aaron Paden, President 
 ························ aaronpaden@gmail.com 
          785-840-6400 

Jacki Becker, Vice President 
 ······················· jackioh@uptoeleven.com 

Katherine Harris (KH), Treasurer 
 ························ HarrisKMTC@gmail.com 

Christine Kosirog, Secretary 
 ····························ckosirog@yahoo.com 

Pam Blackburn 
 ····················· pamblackburn@gmail.com 

Phil Collison ·············· phil@collison.com 

Josh Davis  ·········· cjwadavis@gmail.com 

John Gascon ···· john.gascon@gmail.com 

Eric Jay ············· ej00wildcat@gmail.com 
          785-760-6473  

Sara Minges 
 ·················· sara@playfulawareness.com 
          913-244-8786 

Brenda Nunez ···················· 785-393-9138 

Adam Smith ··· thebluemillion@gmail.com 

Leslie Soden ······ leslie@lesliesoden.com 

KT Walsh ··············· 732 Rhode Island St. 

ELNA Contacts 

Lane Eisenbart, Coordinator 
  eastlawrence@yahoo.com ··· 785-330-3552 
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Come To the YART Sale! 
Come one, come all, to the annual ELNA YART (yard/art) Sale! This 

year’s sale will be, Saturday, March 29th , 8am-2pm, in the New York 

School Gym. The YART sale is ELNA’s annual fundraiser, where 

neighbors donate their gently used items to sell, local artists vend their 

creations, and we are all entertained by our neighborhood musicians. The 

PTO will again be selling plants for your gardens and breakfast foods. 

The YART sale is always a great place to mingle with neighbors and find 

treasures – we hope you will join us!   

AND we need your help to make the event a success. 

Here’s what you can do to take part in this neighborhood event: 

VOLUNTEER – Let’s make this a whole neighborhood event! We need 

volunteers! Volunteer to set up (on Friday, Mar. 28th, 5:30-9pm), take 

down/clean up (Saturday, Mar. 29st @ 1pm), help organize and work at 

the event. Contact Lane, eastlawrence@yahoo.com, if you can volunteer. 

Donate Your Gently Used Items - Please consider donating your gently 

used items for this event. You can either plan to bring items to the school 

the evening before (we will be setting up from 5:30-9pm on Friday), or 

you can put them in KT’s barn (located in the alley behind 732 Rhode 

Island).  

Sell Your Art – We are putting out a call for artists (you will be asked to 

donate 10% of your earnings to ELNA and bring your own table). Contact 

Lane at eastlawrence@yahoo.com if you would like to vend. 

Play Your Music – Are you a musician looking for a venue? If you would 

like to play, contact Phil Collison at phil@collison.com or Aaron Paden at 

aaronpaden@mac.com .   

Plan to Come! – The YART Sale is ELNA’s big fundraiser for the year. 

Please plan to come and support us and the work we do for the commu-

nity! 

New and Returning Members 

December, January 2014 
Kitty Tinsman 

David Whitaker 

Wyatt Whitaker 

James A Slough 

Andrew & Maggie Shank 

Kristii Adrian 

Penn St Community Gardens 

Matt & Michelle Needham 

Janice Melland 

John, Erica, & Zoe Gascon 

Brenda Nunez 

Inbody family 

Boog Highberger 

Andrew Frye 

Sara Minges 

Tom Genereaux 

Melinda Henderson 

Patty Boyer 

Sarah Rooney & Ben 

Jenn & Jim Martin 

Amanda Schwegler  

Marianne Melling 

Jessica Anderson  & 

Cody Alley 

Mary & Mike Alexander 
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Vice President’s Letter 
Hi East Lawrence Neighborhood President Aaron Paden, 

asked me to fill in for him this issue and talk about some-

thing that is very dear to my heart. Biking. Recently, ELNA 

wrote a letter of support for the City of Lawrence to apply for 

the KDOT Transportation Enhancement Grant. If approved, 

this Kansas Department of Transportation grant would con-

tinue the expansion of the Burroughs Creek trail further to 

the north, connecting Hobbs Park, nearby New York Ele-

mentary school, the Amtrak station, Van Go Mobile Arts, the 

Kansas River, Downtown Lawrence, the Pinkney neighbor-

hood, all the way through to Constant Park. (See attached 

map for details.) If the city receives this grant, the expanded 

trail would be of great benefit to our children, visitors, bicy-

cle commuters, and the entire Lawrence Commu-

nity. Connectivity is what makes a city great, and extending 

the Burroughs trail through the entire east Lawrence 

neighborhood into the Pinckney neighborhood would have 

many positive outcomes for many people. 

In addition to expressing my love of biking by being excited 

about the extension of the Burroughs trail, I also have been 

elected to the Lawrence and Douglas County Bicycle Advi-

sory Board. This three-year position meets monthly to dis-

cuss the future of bicycling in our city and county. If any of 

you fine Eastsiders have ideas or suggestions to improve our 

streets and paths for the bimodal, feel free to give me a 

shout.  

If you are currently saying, wow id like to get more involved 

in City groups, task forces and organizations, you can always 

check out the lawrenceks.org website. There you’ll find a 

never-ending list of organizations, boards, committees, and 

groups looking for volunteers. Get involved meet new people 

and represent for the 

East Side.   

“Town Talk” writer 

Chad Lawhorn, of The 

Lawrence Journal World 

recently declared that 

this is the decade of East 

Lawrence. While I might 

agree with that state-

ment, the truth is that 

East Lawrence has al-

ways worked hard to 

preserve our vibrant his-

toric and long standing 

beauty, and that things 

have always been active 

on the east side. 

Xo, Jacki 

New York School 

Expansion Update 
Exciting changes are coming to a school very near you: 

thanks to the bond issue passed by the citizens of Lawrence 

last April, new educational and play spaces are coming soon 

to New York Elementary. Construction will begin this sum-

mer and wrap up before the start of the 2015 school year. 

A small addition to the south (10th Street) side of the school 

will become home to a pair of kindergarten classrooms. An 

addition east of the library will house a dedicated dining area 

and kitchen. The new dining area will also serve as an in-

structional area and space for community meetings. Im-

provements will be made throughout the building to improve 

its energy efficiency. 

The portable classroom unit to the north of the existing 

school, by St. Luke AME, will be removed from the site next 

summer. Taking its place will be new play equipment for 

older students and an asphalt play surface that will do double 

duty as overflow parking for school events and for the 

church on Sundays. Teachers will park on new angled park-

ing off New Jersey Street. The music and art rooms, which 

are currently housed in the portable unit, will find new 

homes in an addition that will infill the courtyard between 

the main school and the gymnasium.  

School will stay in session throughout the construction. By 

building as much “new” as practical before starting renova-

tions to the existing facilities, and scheduling most of the 

renovation work for the summer of ’15, our goal is to keep 

things as close to “business as usual” for the students as pos-

sible.  

Throughout the design process we’ve been working with the 

school district, Principal DeGarmo, and a committee of 

continued on page 6 
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Downtown Grocery Store 
Support is growing for a downtown grocery store in the for-

mer Borders Bookstore location at 700 New Hampshire. An 

online petition drive, spearheaded by the group Lawrence for 

a Downtown Grocery, has collected more than 500 signa-

tures. (The Lawrence Public Library is expected to vacate the 

space this summer.) 

An affordable grocery store in this location would strengthen 

East Lawrence and the other neighborhoods adjacent to 

downtown. It would especially serve the needs of low-and-

moderate-income, elderly, and disabled residents in these 

areas. It would reduce fuel consumption for grocery shop-

ping. It would also provide a retail anchor that strengthens 

downtown as a retail center that serves Lawrence’s central-

city neighborhoods, and would reduce pressure to make 

downtown Lawrence primarily an entertainment district. 

The group believes that the Borders building is the right size 

for a discount food outlet similar to those operated by the 

Aldi and Save-A-Lot chains. With plenty of off-street park-

ing, a built-in loading dock, and a high traffic count on the 

adjacent streets, it meets all of the requirements for this type 

of store. 

Our immediate goals are these: 1) To line up support for a 

downtown grocery store among neighborhood groups, busi-

ness groups, city advisory groups, and city officials. 2) To be 

ready with economic/demographic data that supports the case 

for success of a downtown grocery store. 3) To contact gro-

cery retailers who might be interested in opening an afford-

able store in the Borders location. 4) To make sure they have 

all the information and contacts they need to make an in-

formed decision. We think that if they have the right data, it 

will support a decision to locate a store in downtown Law-

rence. 

The online petitions will be presented to the City Commis-

sion, if Lawrence for a Downtown Grocery needs the sup-

port of the City, and to any grocery store companies that 

may be interested at the appropriate time.  The results of the 

petition drive will also be given to the press to demonstrate 

the high level of support.  We think that this outpouring of 

support will help convince the City Commission to act (if 

necessary), and will also help convince a grocery store com-

pany to locate here. 

The East Lawrence Neighborhood Association voted to sup-

port this proposal at its general membership meeting on Feb-

ruary 3. In addition, the Old West Lawrence Association, the 

North Lawrence Improvement Association, and the Brook 

Creek Neighborhood Association have all gone on record 

supporting the proposal, and requesting that the City of Law-

rence take an active role in bringing it to fruition. The Pinck-

ney Neighborhood Association will consider the proposal at 

their meeting February 15. 

For more information, and to find the link to the petition, 

visit the Downtown Lawrence Grocery Facebook page at  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/DTGrocery/. 

Thanks for your support!  We’re optimistic that, together, we 

can make this happen. 

Contact: David Crawford 

Chairperson, Lawrence for a Downtown Grocery 

Phone (785) 218-4279 

Dcraw4d@hotmail.com 

Saunny Scott Update 
Back in early January, ELNA board members played a pivotal 

role in opening a donation account to assist longtime neighbor 

and advocate, Saunny Scott. Saunny is at risk of losing the 

home she has lived in for 30+ years, raising 4 children there, 

all with disabilities, and has redone the home to suit the needs 

of those now-adult children. In addition, Saunny is a longtime 

advocate for all Lawrence citizens in very real ways -- helping 

to improve accessibility for people with disabilities, success-

fully working to encourage the city bus to run at night, as well 

as being instrumental in the beginning of Lawrence Commu-

nity Shelter. 

I read the story in the LJWorld and immediately sent an email 

out to fellow ELNA board members. In no time at all, per-

sonal donations flooded in to raise the money needed by 

Saunny's friends to open a donation account. Three months 

later, Saunny is still working to advocate for all of us, and the 

account is still open and taking donations. Please visit any 

Douglas County Bank location and let them know you'd like 

to make a donation for Saunny Scott.  All the tellers know 

what to do. 

Thanks East Lawrence. 

Christine Kosirog 

 

River Clean Up and 

East Lawrence Work Day 
This year, ELNA’s pet clean up project will focus on clean-

ing up the riverfront area adjacent to our neighborhood.  The 

purpose of the river cleanup is to bring neighborhood folks 

together so we can enjoy each other’s company and make 

new acquaintances while we do some community ser-

vice. The riverfront was chosen because it is a place where 

many in the neighborhood don’t go for one reason or an-

other. It isn’t particularly inviting right now but it gets plenty 

of traffic from those who don’t care to clean up after them-

selves. 

The riverfront is one of the most important assets of our 

neighborhood and we would like to show as many neighbors 

as possible what a lovely natural area it is so that we might 

begin to take notice, enjoy it and become better stewards of 

it. 

The planned work day is March 8th from 8am to noon. The 
event is rain or shine with no alternate day planned. If there 

is much snow on the ground it will be cancelled and resched-

continued on page 6 
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East Lawrence has New 

Community Gardens 
In 2011 and 2012 the locally based non-profit, Sustainabil-

ity Action Network, Inc. established two new community 

gardens in East Lawrence. SAN leased the properties 

through the City of Lawrence’s Common Ground Program. 

These gardens were created to serve the local neighbor-

hoods and address issues of food security in low income 

areas of Lawrence. Our goal is to produce local food, re-

localize our source of food and build community by teach-

ing its members basic gardening skills. 

Both gardens are located on the 1300 block of Pennsylvania 

Street. The first called the Penn Street garden is an allot-

ment garden, where members individually lease 100 – 200 

sq ft plots that they tend and manage during the year. The 

other garden is called the PermaCommons garden was de-

signed and created based on a Permaculture theme and de-

sign principles.   

The PermaCommons is a unique garden with a layout and 

function which were designed by a group of permaculture 

students, and its infrastructure built 2012 by KU students 

and volunteers from the community. The garden design 

consists of raised keyhole beds, three small swales, a rain 

barrel water catchment system and a rain garden. The plan 

for growing our own food is based on the permaculture 

principles where a polyculture mixture of annuals and per-

ennial fruits, nuts, berries and vegetables with a blend of 

herbs and flowers to attract beneficial insects and pollina-

tors. 

Members of the garden work together as a collective, shar-

ing the work, its bounty and management. The gardeners 

generally meet each week for a work and harvest day. The 

produce is equally divided amongst members present and 

any excess donated to local food pantries or the LINK 

kitchen. Last year ten active members harvested 580 lbs of 

produce and 340 was donated. In order to cultivate garden-

ing skills we pair experienced gardeners and novices to-

gether. We also offer various workshops throughout the 

season, ranging from composting to canning and an intro-

duction to permaculture. 

The SAN Pennsylvania Street gardens are kicking off their 

2014 garden membership drive. The 1313 Penn St. allot-

ment garden has a few vacancies at this time. The Perma-

Commons garden has greater opportunities to accommo-

date new and less experienced gardeners. For information 

regarding membership application or volunteering, please 

contact either Michael Almon at paradigm@ixks.com, 785-

832-1300; or Steve Moring at moringse@gmail.com, 785-

691-7305. 

Fruit Trees in 

East Lawrence 
Skyler Adamson, Lawrence Fruit Tree Project Coordinator 

Lawrence Community Orchard (LCO) is entering its third 

year this March! If you haven’t yet visited the orchard you 

are missing out on an East Lawrence treasure: a free food 

park, built by us for us. You will have an opportunity to 

tour the orchard on Saturday, March 22nd at 10am. Get to 

know some familiar, as well as less common tree crops. 

Stick around for the season’s first workday featuring 

snacks and good company. Later in the season we will be 

offering grafting and botany classes. 

LCO is a demonstration of our capacity to grow food lo-

cally, while having fun and building community. Low 

maintenance tree crops are a great way to strengthen our 

local food system in a time of climate disruption and peak 

oil. Imagine a neighborhood, or better yet a whole city, 

growing the majority of its own tree fruits and nuts! Eve-

ryone joining in to plant a tree, nurture it, and harvest its 

rewards. Lawrence would be designated not only as a 

Tree City USA, but as a “Fruit Tree City USA”! It is pos-

sible, but we need lots of back yard orchardists planting 

and stewarding appropriately selected trees. We need a 

Parks department that plants productive trees in appropri-

ate locations in Parks and right of ways. There is no good 

reason not to grow food on trees in the city. Join with 

Lawrence Fruit Tree Project to make this edible cityscape 

a reality.  

Have you been meaning to plant a productive tree for 

years but didn’t quite know how, which tree to plant, or 

where to buy it? Lawrence Fruit Tree Project wants to 

help you get off to a good start with your tree planting. 

Write us an email if you’ve got questions. If you would 

like to volunteer at LCO, you can sign up for emails an-

nouncing monthly work days and events. You can sub-

scribe online at lawrencefruittreeproject.wordpress.com. 

We also will gladly accept material or monetary donation 

to help us continue our work. Look online at our wish list.   

To get to LCO from Massachusetts St, go East on 13th to 

Delaware. Turn south and go half a block to Garfield. 

Take Garfield east to its end. LCO is on the north side of 

the street. Email lawrencefruittreeproject@gmail.com for 

more information. 

Did you know you can get fresh, organic produce 
straight from the farm, just minutes away? 

Common Harvest CSA 

vegetable subscription serves East Lawrence with an 
on-farm pick-up site near 11th and Haskell. 

Sign-up now for our May-October 2014 season. 

Details at: commonharvestcsa.com 
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ELNA is on Facebook! 
Like our fan page at http://www.facebook.com/

eastlawrence and look for updates regarding neighbor-

hood events. 

We have a Twitter too! 
Get your neighborhood news short and sweet. Follow us, 

ELNAks, on Twitter.   

New York School Garden 
The New York Elementary Garden will return! We will be 

moving the location of the garden to the front of the build-

ing. Our hope is to save the raised beds we have and build a 

few more. This year (and forevermore) we are partnering 

with the Junior Master Gardeners through Boys and Girls 

Club at New York. We will be having garden club two times 

each week, both on Tuesday at 3:00pm for kids who are not 

in Boys and Girls club and 4:00pm for those who are in Boys 

and Girls Club. We are in need of garden leaders who will 

help lead garden club at 3:00pm. All lesson materials 

(usually 10 minutes in length) and gardening tools and re-

sources will be given to you. Samantha Saltz (1st Grade 

Teacher) will be there at all Garden Club meetings to help 

lead as well. You do not need to have children at our school 

to participate in this garden club or help lead. Our hope is 

that this garden is also part of the East Lawrence Commu-

nity. Please contact Samantha Saltz via email 

ssaltz@usd497.org to help out.  

Central Garden 
Central Garden at Liberty Memorial Central Middle School 

will be kicking off the 2014 growing season! Our first work 

day will be On March 15 from 10a-12p. We will also have 2 

other Saturday work days, March 29 & April 12 from 10a-

12p.   

Central Garden Club officially starts March 25 and students 

will be gardening Tuesday and Thursday afternoons. Anyone 

who wants to hang out and play in the dirt is always more 

than welcome; the more the merrier. For those who want to 

support the garden but are unable to donate time, we can 

always use money, tools, or plant donations. Our seed and 

starter needs are: tomatoes, cucumbers, squash, lettuces, rad-

ishes, carrots, herbs, corn, peas, beans, peppers and flowers. 

All of the produce grown in the school garden goes into our 

school cafeteria for the spring and fall. The produce grown 

over the summer is sold Cottin’s Farmers’ Market during 

summer as a way to raise funds to sustain the garden. 

If you have questions about Central Garden, please feel free 

to contact Laura Leonard at lleonard@usd497.org. 

ELNA Garden Equipment 

for Rent 
Spring is coming and ELNA can help you get your garden 

and yard ready for planting and mowing.  Rent our tiller for 

$20 per half day, or the mower for $10 per half day. For 

those of you with smaller yards there is also a manual push 

reel mower available. Contact Phil Collison at 785-843-

8098 or phil@collison.com to make an appointment. Please 

be prepared to provide your own transportation for the 

equipment. The price of these has gone up, but we think 

they are still a good bargain. Scholarships are available. No 

commercial vendors, please. 

2014 Compost & Woodchip Sale 
This year the City of Lawrence will hold the following com-

post and woodchip sale at the City’s Wood Recovery and 

Composting Facility located at 1420 E. 11th Street, which is 

east of 11th and Haskell Avenue, over the railroad tracks. 

The compost and woodchips are not intended for commercial 

applications, but rather for the citizens of Lawrence. 

NO dump truck quantities. For residential use only. 

COMPOST & WOODCHIP SALE - SELF LOAD ONLY 
Every Saturday, March - mid-December, 10:00 a.m. - 4:00 

p.m. 

Compost and woodchips are for SELF LOAD ONLY.Self-

loading pick-up truck or trailer loads will be $10 per load and 

small quantities will be free. CASH only. Please bring a 

shovel. This sale will be during scheduled brush drop-off 

hours. 

COMPOST & WOODCHIP SALE EVENT 

· Thursday, March 27, 8:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 

· Friday, March 28, 8:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 

· Saturday, March 29, 8:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 

The city will load by tractor into pick-up trucks and trailers. 

The city cannot load trucks with ladder racks. Patrons are 

asked to bring a tarp for their pickup to secure the wood-

chips, preventing them from littering the roadway as they 

drive from the facility. The cost of the compost and wood-

chips will be $10 per bucket load, which is equivalent to 2 

cubic yards. CASH only. 

For more information on the compost or woodchip sale, 

please call (785) 832-3030. 
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Community Village Lawrence 

Fundraiser 
Join us for the first annual spring fundraiser for Community 

Village Lawrence! 

A Trip Down Memory Lane: 1969 Orange Bowl Revival, will 

be held on March 2nd from 3:00-6:00 p.m. at the Crown Toy-

ota Showroom, 3430 Iowa St.  

Attendees will enjoy a colorful afternoon of hors d’œuvres, 

silent and live auctions, a photo booth, exciting premiums, and 

live entertainment. The special guest for the A Trip Down 

Memory Lane is Bobby Douglass, a former University of 

Kansas quarterback and All American who led the University 

of Kansas football team to the 1969 Orange Bowl, and contin-

ued on to play in the NFL.  

The event coincides with the launch of our free sample service 

launch, offering Telephone Reassurance, Fire Safety, and 

Home Safety Programs, which will support the independence 

and safety of Lawrence residents who wish to age in their own 

homes. This fundraiser will support the launch of our full Vil-

lage program in summer 2014 with a vetted volunteer network 

to assist members at home, a vetted and discounted service 

provider list for member referrals, and a membership network 

to support social interaction and community development. 

For more information, please visit our website: 

www.communityvillagelawrence.org or contact AmeriCorps 

Vista Fellows Allison at 785-505-0188 or Kris at 785-505-

0187, e-mail info@communityvillagelawrence.org. 

Expansion Update  cont. from page 2 

teachers and neighbors to develop a design that brings the 

educational spaces inside New York into the 21st century 

while fitting in well with the surrounding neighborhood. 

We’re getting close to finalizing the design, and we’ll be 

scheduling a neighborhood meeting in the next few weeks to 

share the latest plans and drawings of the additions. We’ll be 

sending letters announcing the time to those neighbors clos-

est to the school, and we’ll ask Lane to include a note in the 

Thursday ELNA e-mail to make sure the broader neighbor-

hood is invited. 

Jonathan (Jay) Holley, Architect at Gould Evans & Neighbor 

at Pennsylvania Street 

jonathan.holley@gouldevans.com, 785-842-3800 

A Note from New York PTO 
Hello ELNA friends – 

My name is Joanna Bonee, and this past school year I have 

had the privilege of being President of the PTO at New York 

Elementary school. New York Elementary recently hosted our 

annual community Martin Luther King Jr. Chili Feed. I would 

like to thank everyone who attended, helped serve, clean, or 

donated vegetarian chili and dessert! We served nearly 320 

people, and we love seeing all the friends and neighbors com-

ing together to celebrate Dr. King’s legacy. So much of what 

we do is a group effort and wouldn’t be possible without lots 

of extra help.   

We are always in need of new volunteers and love seeing new 

faces! We have an exciting future ahead for our school thanks 

to the passing of the school bond. However, this also means 

we have a lot of work ahead of us to prepare for this transi-

tion. We are having our spring clean up / work day on April 

12th from 9:00 to noon. In addition to taking care of some 

much needed work around the outside of the school building, 

we will also be assisting teachers in the lounge and class-

rooms with packing and storing items before construction 

begins. As always, PTO will provide bagels and coffee for 

our hardworking friends. If you would like to help out with 

this event then stop on by, we’d LOVE to have you. Thanks 

again for supporting our amazing, little school! 

Contact  me,  Joanna,  with  your ques t ions 

jjbonee@yahoo.com.  

uled for later in the spring. Meet at the Santa Fe Station at 

8am. ELNA will provide trash bags and bagels and coffee 

for the early risers. Be sure to wear sturdy shoes and gloves 

if you want them. 

Questions to Mike Myers mike@hernly.com 

River Clean Up cont. from page 3 
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New York Students Collect 

School History  
This last January, New York School 4th graders interviewed some of 

the attendees to the annual Dr. Martin Luther King Chili Feed. They 

collected a lot of interesting information from about 20 individuals.  

Many former and current New York students and staff shared their 

thoughts about New York Elementary. Some participants shared sto-

ries about East Lawrence neighbor Shelly Miller, her active role in the 

neighborhood, and New York’s own Shelly Miller Memorial Kitchen. 

Others told current students about New York School in the 1960s. It 

was even more diverse then than it is now, they said. Then, they said, 

the majority of students at New York were Hispanic or Black, and 

white students were the minority. One person mentioned the “new” 

gym, which prompted a student to say, “What do you mean new 

gym?” The person explained that the library used to be the gym before 

the “new” gym was built in the 1990s.   

Students enjoyed hearing about their school and appreciate all those 

that took the time to talk to them.    

It is the goal of the project to create a New York Elementary history 

project movie soon. If you would like to contribute a story or artifact, 

please contact Nancy DeGarmo, New York School Principal, for more 

information.   

Dear East Lawrence Residents, 

 It’s been estimated that one in ten people suffers from al-

coholism/addiction and that every alcoholic or addict affects 

the life of an average of 10 people closest to them. That 

means that almost everyone has had their life impacted in a 

subpar way by alcoholism and/or addiction. 

 Lawrence Alano Recovery Group Etc. (LARGE) is a local 

not-for-profit organization that has the sole aim of helping 

those people affected by it, with our facilities located right 

here in East Lawrence, at 311 E 9th St. LARGE houses almost 

20 Alcoholics Anonymous meetings every week, has monthly 

all you can eat pancake or biscuits and gravy feeds, can host 

game nights, movie nights, parties, or other events, and pro-

vides a safe a friendly environment for individuals to come 

and enjoy some coffee and talk to others, whether it be get-

ting advice or just a friendly conversation about the weather. 

We hope to soon be adding the benefits for providing a place 

for persons to work off community service and hosting alco-

holism and addiction workshops, classes, and lectures. 

 In order to continue to provide these benefits for the Law-

rence, Kansas community and its population, we are in need 

of monthly dues paying members such as the wonderful resi-

dents of East Lawrence that are always looking for ways to 

help enhance the lives of individuals within their community 

and the prosperity of the community as a whole. We here at 

LARGE are convinced there is no better way to spend $10 a 

month and get so much warm-hearted feeling inside than to 

become a member of LARGE. 

 Anyone interested in becoming a member or having ques-
tions is welcome to visit us at 311 E 9th St or can call Matt 

Farmer at 785-393-2489. We look forward to hearing from 

you and adding you as a new member to the Lawrence Alano 

Recovery Group Etc. 

Sincerely, Matt Farmer 

March and April 2014 
March 

2nd – 3pm to 6pm, Community Village Lawrence 

 Fundraiser, 3430 Iowa 

3rd –  7pm to 9pm, ELNA monthly meeting, 

 NY School Library 

8th –  8am to Noon, ELNA River Clean Up, meet at 

 Santa Fe Depot, 7th and NY St 

13th 14th – No School, MS and HS, USD 497 

15th – 10am to Noon, LMCMS Garden Workday, 

 1400 Mass St 

17th – 21st – Spring Break USD 497 

22nd – 10am, Lawrence Fruit Tree Project Workday, 

 13th and Garfield 

25th – LMCMS Garden official beginning, after school 

 Tuesdays and Thursdays 

25th –  6:30pm, Free Film “We Were Children”, 

 NY School gym, 932 NY St 

27th  28th 29th -- 8am to 3pm, City Mulch and Woodchip 

 Sale, 1420 E 11th  

28th – 5:30pm to 9pm, Yart Sale Set Up, NY School gym, 

 932 NY St 

29th – 8am to 2pm, Yart Sale, NY School gym, 

 932 New York St 

29th – 10am to Noon, LMCMS Garden Workday, 

 1400 Mass St 

April 
7th – 7pm to 9pm, ELNA Meeting, NY School library, 

 932 NY St 

12th – 9am to Noon, NY School Clean Up, 932 NY St 

12th – 10am to Noon, LMCMS Garden Workday, 

 1400 Mass St. 
 



 8 

 

East Lawrence Neighborhood Association 

PO Box 442393 

Lawrence Kansas 66044-2393 

ELNA Needs Your Help!  

Please Volunteer! 

Mark what ELNA events/skills you 

would like to volunteer for: 

__  Work Days 

__  YART (Yard/Art) Sale 

__  Block Party 

__  Adopt-A-Family 

__  Art 

__  Music 

__  Photography 

__  Gardening 

__  Grilling 

__  Fund Raising 

__  Historic Preservation 

__  Serving on the ELNA Board 

__  Website/Technical Management 

__  Baking/Cooking 

__  Other: __________________ 

Join ELNA for $1.00 
HELP YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD – GET A BIG BANG FOR A BUCK! 

Your $1.00 membership in ELNA and contact information help us represent East Lawrence in our 

city and county government and to meet the needs of our neighborhood. Please note, memberships 

are per individual, not per household. 

Support us. Let us support you. 

 $1.00 for in-neighborhood individuals $5.00 for out-of-neighborhood individuals       

 $10.00 for in-neighborhood non-profit entities $20.00 for in-neighborhood businesses 

$100.00 lifetime individual membership 

Date: __________________ Name: __________________________________________________ 

Address: _______________________________________________________________________ 

Phone: ___________________________ E-mail: _______________________________________ 

□ We print the names of new and returning members in the bimonthly paper newsletter. Check 

here if it’s OK to print your name. 

□ We’re working on creating a block-by-block calling/ check-in network of neighbors to contact 

in the event of an emergency. It’s a work in progress. Check here if you’d like to be part of the 

East Lawrence Safety Network Calling Tree.   

□ Check here if you’d like to be added to our “Thursday ELNA News” weekly e-newsletter 

 email list. 

□ Check here if you do not want to be included in email messages. 

□ Check here if you would like your address removed from our paper mailing list.   

Send this form and your check payable to ELNA to: 

ELNA, PO Box 442393 Lawrence KS 66044 

Plus! Visit ELNA’s website for information on *new* tshirts and merchandise! 

Click the paypal button to donate securely there! 

 


